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Heron chicks, Beacon Hill Park 

by David Pretty 

Autumn is a season of change. 

In nature, answering to primal instincts, creatures are 
migrating to wintering grounds or preparing to hibernate. 
Plants are shutting down photosynthesis and leaves are 
changing from green to reds and yellows. Leaves are 
beginning to cover the ground, providing mulch to protect 
the seeds from winter's harshness, to facilitate the 
breakdown of the seeds' protective coatings, and to start 
the process of recycling nutrients back into the soil. 

In our human culture, autumn is also a time of change. 
Students are heading back to school. V N H S theme evenings 
and meetings are once again on the calendar. Summer 
holidays are over. 

And so we come to the autumn of our stay as editors of 
The Victoria Naturalist. During the past several years we 
have had the honour of trying to provide members with 
information and entertainment as well as providing a public 
face to the Society. We have communicated with many 
interesting people from as far away as Brazil and England. 
We have had the joy of seeing new writers and photographers 
take on the challenge of sharing their observations with the 
rest of the membership. We have worked with a marvellous 
layout person, Frances Hunter. And, we have worked with a 
dedicated board of directors. 

What we have missed is the opportunity to get out from 
in front of the computer screen to gain our own experiences 
in nature to savour, photograph and write about. Answering 
to some basic instinct, we now feel compelled to take our 
whole selves into nature and not just our minds. 

Because it is time for us to move on from our positions 
as editors, it is also a season in which one or more other 
members can make a change and become involved in 
bringing the Naturalist to the Society's members. If you are 
interested in becoming involved in the Naturalist editorial 
team, talk to President Ann Nightingale or other members of 
the Board. We would like to have our replacement(s) in place 
before December 1st, which is the deadline for submissions 
for the January-February 2004 issue. 

Make your change this autumn! 
Marilyn and Ross 
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